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Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education virtual meeting held January 26, 2021 at 7:30 p.m.  
          

M. Ku, Chair      L. Rodrigue 
D. Delia, Vice Chair      A. Uberti 
D. Cruson, Secretary    T. Vadas  
D. Leidlein           6 Staff 
J. Vouros                  2 Press   

 R. Harriman-Stites     Public by phone 
 D. Zukowski  
  
Mrs. Ku called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. and stated it was being recorded and live 
streamed. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Technology Budget 
Carmella Amodeo recognized the dedicated and collaborative efforts of her department this past 
year and especially the work involved in supplying Chromebooks for students.    
 
Mr. Cruson referred to the breakdown of expenses for equipment and asked if the cost for staff 
laptops were Chromebooks or a different device. 
Mrs. Amodeo said it was a one-on-one replacement for high staff of Windows 10 laptops. 
 
Mr. Delia asked if we should we put some sort of funds in the budget in case of an emergency. 
Mrs. Amodeo said we have been able to leverage dollars to meet the needs of the district.  The 
funding was always found.  We are in a good position. 
 
Mr. Delia asked that with all the extra devices if we have properly funded the infrastructure in 
the schools. 
Mrs. Amodeo said she worked with a team and looked at our bandwidth needs in the district and 
were able to increase it going into the next year.  
 
Item 3 – Continuing Education Budget   
Jennifer Arnold spoke about the various programs for K-12 students including summer camp.  
We also offer state mandated courses and adult education classes as well as virtual 
opportunities.   
 
Ms. Zukowski noted that some programs like adult education have fees and asked if the 
summer experience and similar programs also had fees. 
Ms. Arnold said there is a fee for the support such as the four-week summer program.  The 
money is used for administration of the programs and supplies.  The budget money is for 
salaries. 
 
Mrs. Ku asked if summer school allowed students to make up credits if they failed a course or 
were not able to take certain courses in high school. 
Ms. Arnold said this is for K-8 students.  There are none for high school courses but a remedial 
program will still be offered.  We also have the virtual high school option for remedial credit.   
 
Mrs. Uberti said she had spoken to Dr. Longobucco about this and it’s a challenge to predict 
how many students will need credit recovery and hard to know where we will be toward the end 
of the year.  Our biggest priority is to have students pass. 
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Mr. Delia asked if parents of younger students were aware of what you do and asked if we could 
promote this through a communication to parents. 
 
Ms. Arnold said we send out our brochure through the mail and Naviance.  We also meet with 
principals so they can advocate for their programs.  Information is sent to parents from central 
office, we have a Facebook page, and also have online registration.  Driver’s education and 
SAT classes are also offered. 
 
Item 4 – Plant Budget 
Bob Gerbert spoke about the custodian and maintenance team who have done a tremendous 
job for students, staff and families this past year. There has been a lot of cooperation and 
collaboration with the additional responsibilities they had in keeping up with the day-to-day 
operation of the schools and he was proud of their work. 
 
The budget request is $7,917,030 which is an increase of $275,259 or 3.60% over last year. 
The budget drivers are salaries, energy, contracted services, professional services, and plant 
supplies. Last March we started a monthly cleaning system.  Paul Devine inspects each school 
and makes a note of needed improvements.  The maintenance department has also taken on 
more duties with various projects being undertaken.   
 
Ms. Zukowski asked if there was money for periodic monitoring of air quality and subsequent 
maintenance that might result from it. 
Mr. Gerbert said we had money for those costs and also have our own in-house devices and 
tools so we can do air quality testing.   
 
Ms. Zukowski asked how he prioritized what has to be done each year for building and 
maintenance work. 
Mr. Gerbert said the funds are the driving factors.  We have the five year list and work with 
principals and staff to pull information together to make the list for each school.  He will decide 
what should stay and what would be deferred.  The list will change year to year.   
 
Ms. Zukowski asked if he was finding to be constantly getting further and further behind and 
things will be harder to achieve. 
Mr. Gerbert said there will always be something that needs attention.  He has a lot of confidence 
in the maintenance team we have now.  They stay on top of things and are dedicated to their 
job.  They work as a team and work well together.   
 
Mr. Vouros asked about landscaping services especially in the front of Sandy Hook School.  
Mr. Gerbert said he was working with our landscaping vendor.  The town went out to bid last 
year and brought in a landscaper.  They also maintain courts at Reed and Middle Gate and 
have done a great job.   
Mrs. Ku thanked Mr. Gerbert for spending time with the other boards which benefits us as a 
district and board.  They enjoy having his expertise there. 
 
Item 5 – Benefits Budget 
Mrs. Vadas thanked the business office team for the transitions they’ve been through this year 
and the Board of Education and Dr. Rodrigue for her role as Director of Business.  She 
introduced Bjorn Burke, the new Assistant Director of Business.  Mr. Burke stated he was happy 
to join the Newtown School District and looked forward to meeting the Board in person. 
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the employee benefits budget which includes the various insurance 
plans for employees. 
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Item 6 – General Services Budget  
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the general services budget which includes the central office 
departments.   
 
Item 7 – Transportation Budget 
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the transportation budget which included 54 buses. 
 
Item 8 – Discussion and Possible Action on Modification to School Calendar 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved that the Board of Education approve the modification to the school 
calendar for March 10 as presented.  Mr. Cruson seconded. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said that at the time we developed the calendar we were still deciding our school 
schedules and scheduled a typical professional development requiring a two-hour delay for 
students.  With the creation of the early release Wednesdays, it was decided to remove the staff 
development on that day given the other professional development time in the calendar.  She 
also spoke to the union president and it makes sense to make this change. 
 
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 9 – Public Participation 
 
MOTION: Mr. Vouros moved to adjourn.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 10 – Adjournment  
The meeting adjourned at 9:23 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
      ____________________________________ 
                        Daniel J. Cruson, Jr. 
          Secretary 
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